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	Letter Body: May 31, 2024  
 
The Honorable Mia Bonta 
Chair, Assembly Health Committee    P.O. Box 942849  
Sacramento, CA 94249-0018  
 
RE: 	SB 1132 (Durazo) County health officers – SUPPORT  
 
Dear Assemblymember Bonta,  
 
The Health Officers Association of California (HOAC), which represents the physician health officers of California’s sixty-one city and county jurisdictions, supports SB 1132 which will address a legal gray area concerning local health officers’ authority to inspect private detention facilities in California.  
 
SB 1132 builds upon existing law by explicitly authorizing local health officers to conduct health and sanitary investigations in private detention facilities, in addition to county jails and publicly operated detention facilities. This extension of authority is essential in maintaining consistency in the approach to safeguarding public health across all similar settings. These investigations play a pivotal role in identifying and addressing health and sanitary concerns within these facilities, thereby mitigating risks to detainees, staff, and the surrounding communities.  
 
Furthermore, SB 1132 aligns with the health promotion and prevention goals of local health officers. By ensuring that all detention facilities, regardless of ownership or operation, are better held to the same standards, SB 1132 contributes to fostering healthier environments and reducing the spread of communicable diseases among detained populations.  
 
HOAC is dedicated to promoting practices that improve the health of all Californians, regardless of immigration or detention status. For these reasons, HOAC supports SB 1132 and requests your “aye” vote on this important measure. 

Sincerely,  


 
Kat DeBurgh, MPH  
Executive Director 
Health Officers Association of California


